
 

 

  Half Term - Monday 31st May -Friday 4th June  
 

Monday 7th June  - Staff Professional Development Day  - school closed to all 
pupils. 
Tuesday 8th June—Children return to school.  
Friday 23rd July - Last day of term. 
 
Oher important dates to follow.  
                                                           

          Forest school days are: alternate Wednesdays. 
         (2B - 12th May, 26th May, 16th June, 30th June, 14th July) 
(2J - 5th May, 19th May, 9th June, 23rd June, 7th July, 21st July) 
 

Dates for the Diary 

If you have any questions or queries please do not  
hesitate to contact Mrs Bainbridge, Miss Jobey, Mrs Gaulton or 

Mrs Neve. 

• Please ensure that your child comes to school dressed in their PE kit every 
Monday.  

• Please ensure that your child comes to school in their Forest School kit on 
alternate Wednesdays.  See below for dates.  

• Support and encourage your child to learn their weekly spellings and spend 
at least 30 minutes on Times Table Rockstars  per week.  Please return 
spelling books on a Friday for new spellings to be given.  

• Remind your child of the importance of reading their reading book. We   
expect at least one comment from a parent or carer per week in your childΩs 
diary. Please check the back of your childΩs reading diary for when they need 
to return their book and receive a new one.  This should be the only day they 
have their book bag in school. 

• Keep a regular check on: texts, Facebook and emails.  

• Please ensure that your child brings  a named water bottle to school every 
day.  

• With the warmer weather coming, please ensure your child  has a sun hat/ 
cap and sun lotion should be applied at home. 

How to Help at Home   



Reading 
We will continue to follow our successful Read Write Inc. programme. Children will practise  
reading longer multisyllabic words as well as reading common exception words. Our main 
focus will be on developing fluency when reading a wide range of texts. In our comprehension 
lessons, we will be reading texts about pirates and after half-term we will be exploring the 
features of traditional tales. We will focus on answering questions which will develop inference 
skills as well as predicting what might  happen next in a story.  
Writing 
We will continue to write for different purposes,  incorporating a variety of genres such as  
writing about real events, advertisements, reports and stories. We will encourage children to 
use  punctuation independently, including capital letters, full stops, exclamation marks,       
question marks and commas. We will also learn how to use apostrophes for possession. We 
will  continue with our weekly spelling lesson and  encourage children to use their developing      
phonic knowledge when spelling. There will also be an emphasis on handwriting to ensure 
letters are the correct size and proportion as well as developing joined handwriting.   

English Overview 

Our work on place value, addition, subtraction, multiplication and division will continue to 
feature as revision throughout this term. We will  further develop our mental and written 
methods when adding and subtracting two 2-digit numbers. We will continue to focus on the 
н-Σ р– and 10-times tables—both as multiplication and division facts, with the aim of being able 
to recall these quickly and accurately. We will be learning about  fractions and consider how to 
recognise, find and name a half, quarter, third and three quarters of shapes, objects and 
amounts. We will also consider the equivalence of 2/4 and 1/2. Next, our focus will be on   
geometry and shape and we will be exploring the properties of both 2D and 3D shapes,      
including sides, vertices and edges. We will also compare and contrast 2D and 3D shapes,  
finding similarities and differences. We will begin to learn how to tell the time to the nearest 5 
minutes, this will be built into our daily practice. In our lessons, we follow a mastery approach; 
this involves children developing their mathematical fluency, using practical resources to    
support them, as well as developing their reasoning and problem solving skills.  

Maths Overview 

If your child has to self- isolate and is not able to attend school, we will e-mail work on day 2 of 
the absence. If our class bubble bursts and we all have to self-isolate, remote learning via  
Microsoft TEAMS will begin on day 2. This will involve live lessons and assignments which will 
be posted in Microsoft TEAMS. For more information, please refer to our Remote Education 
Plan on our school website. http://www.dunstonhillcps.co.uk/coronavirus-information/home-
learning/ 

Remote Learning  

 
 
 

A very warm welcome to Summer Term of  Year 2. This overview will provide you with 
key information about our curriculum this term as well as some important reminders.  

Welcome 

Science: This term, we will develop our scientific skills through a variety of               
investigations. Our main focus will be studying plants. We will learn what the main 
parts of a plant are called and the functions of each part. Children will learn how to 
use simple equipment and develop their observation skills when finding out about 
the best conditions for plant growth.  
RE: We will continue to learn about different aspects of Judaism, including the      
festival of Passover, the story of David and Goliath and exploring laws around food 
for Jewish people.  
History /Geography: In our History lessons, children will use a range of artefacts to 
explore how sea travel has changed over time. We will compare and contrast     
different ships and communication systems before considering how reliable sources 
about pirates are! After half term, we will develop our geographical skills, including 
map reading skills, by looking at our school grounds and local area to complete    
fieldwork activities. We will look at map symbols, compass directions and aerial 
maps. 
Art / Music / DT: Art, will be focussing on our painting skills, using a range of paints 
to create different flowers. In our Music lessons, we will be exploring the musical    
elements pitch, beat, timbre and texture. In our DT lessons, we will be  working with 
textiles to create puppets.  
Computing: This half-term, we are focusing on computer science where we will  
develop our coding skills. This unit of work will enable children to explore program 
design. After half-term, we will look at how to present ideas using technology.  
PE: In our PE lessons, we will learn how to use coordination and control when      
playing games. To do this, we will develop our catching, racket, fielding, attacking 
and defending skills. After half term we will be developing our athletic skills.  
PSHE: Our focus is on ΨRelationshipsΩ this half-term and we will be considering how 
different types of behaviour can make others feel. We will also learn about bullying 
and teasing and how to respond, before moving on to our next topic ΨLiving in the 
Wider World.Ω  
Forest School: This is alternate Wednesdays with Mrs OΩHara.  
 

Our Curriculum 

 Homework 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our priority this term continues to be to work collaboratively with parents and   
carers to secure childrenΩs knowledge and application of basic skills in reading, 
writing and maths. We ask you to support us with the following in consolidating the        
childrenΩs basic skills.   
Your child will receive: 

• Reading (at least 3 times per week) 

• Maths - to use the website ΨTimes Table Rock StarsΩ to practise their times 
table knowledge (up to 30 minutes per week).  

• Spellings - sent home on a Friday for a quiz the following Thursday.  

• We would also encourage children to use Lexia at home for up to 30 
minutes per week (stopping when they have completed level 9).  

 


